CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
Minutes [DRAFT]

May 4, 2012
Present:
Matthew Altman, Bill Briare, Lori Eckhout, Lynda Graf (Recorder), Mark Hull, Kathryn 


Long, Elizabeth Lundy, Terry Mackey, David Miller, Steffen Moller, Lisa Nielson, Sharon 


Parker (Chair), Cynthia Risan, Polly Schulz, Jason Williamson (ASG), Karen Diaz (ASG), 


Elizabeth Breton (ASG), Angel Ordaz (ASG), Curran Rodriquez (ASG)

Guests:
Mike Mattson (Manufacturing Technology)

Minutes:
Action:
Minutes from the April 13th meeting were reviewed and approved.  
Announcements:
None

Consent Agenda:
No items for approval
New Programs:
None

Changed Courses:
None

New Courses:


1. RET-150,   Home-Built Wind Turbine --  Mike Mattson presenter

This new course is in response to a market demand for home energy solutions.  This course was offered last summer as a 199 number and received excellent response.

Action:
Approved
Unfinished Business 

· Course Naming Standardization

Feedback:

About half of the Arts & Sciences division didn’t like the proposal.  Option B wouldn’t work well, as 
An example, the Ceramic courses.  Projects are worked on each term but there is no way to 
clearly define ahead of time what each term could specifically cover so the department doesn’t 
know how they could define a specific title.  They have aligned also to universities who use the 
same type of titling.  That division also didn’t know why this change was coming forward and 
wanted some clarity.  The Evaluators liked the clarification of titles wherever it is possible.  For
courses in sequences, title clarification would help.  Students attending today’s meeting found 
some confusion in titles that repeat but have different numbers.  They go to faculty asking for 
syllabi to understand the difference.  Also to consider, Financial Aid department follows the federal
requirement that unless a course outline can demonstrate that repeating it for credit will cover 
different content with each repeat, financial aid won’t cover the repeats.  The English department’s
feedback is that they could go with Option A.  
Action: Committee wanted to encourage departments to consider those classes with multiple-like 

titles to think about transfer implications for their students with the eye to possible title 

clarifications.

Motion proposed:  “For ease of student transfer and selection of classes, the Curriculum Committee requests that departments adopt a more standardized course naming when courses in the same department have the same name.  The Curriculum Committee recommends adopting one of the two options:

A. If the group of like-titles courses are sequential (build on each other), then add I, II, III to the titles.
B. If the group of like-title courses is distinct courses, then make the title more descriptive/distinct to show the different content. 

Action:
Motion approved
New Business 

· Determine Curriculum Committee Meeting time for academic year 2012-13.
First question for discussion:  Should we continue to have meetings at the same 7:30-9am time frame next year or change?  How many people would be impacted by moving it to an 8-9:30am time slot?  Feedback at the meeting showed 4 math classes/4 faculty would be affected.  Feedback from part-time faculty appeared not to be an issue.  For the ESL department faculty, there would be an impact as their classes begin at 9am.  There would be little impact for the business/computer science department faculty and same for science department faculty.  There would be very little impact on Skills department faculty.  

Second question for discussion:  Would we get more faculty involved by beginning a half hour later? (At 8am)
Action:
Step 1:  Lynda will go ahead and schedule for 2012-13 CC127 for Fridays, 7:30-9:30, on 


1st and 3rd weeks.  
Step 2:
Committee will make an official decision at our next meeting as to the starting time 



(either 7:30am or 8:00am) and Lynda will finalize the times to our approved room 



request.  


This two-step approval will allow us to finalize our year-long repeat meeting request for
which the deadline with Facility Reservations has already passed.
· Status of Course Outline ISP and supporting documents:  the Course Outline has received 


Instructional Standards & Procedures approval and College Council approval.
· Begin to review/revise/develop informational & procedural documents & professional development to encompass Gen Ed and non-Gen Ed course submissions. The group is comprised of:  Bill Waters, David Miller, Dave Mount, Polly Schulz, Terry Mackey, Carol Burnell, Rich Albers, Steve Beining, and/or Kate Grey. 

Group identified was reviewed.  Changes:  Terry Mackey needed to step down.  Mark Hull and Matthew Altman joined the review group.  Group will next start on the professional development part that still needs to be created for the departments.
Future Business

1. Decide and develop process for addressing triennial course reviews.

1600+ courses for review.  Logistical details to think about to get this process going:  how will the outlines up for review get chosen?  When does that communication go out to the departments?  Do we start the review before or after the review committee has created the professional 

development documents?  Is there a cut-off number of outlines for each meeting for review or do we take the outlines as they come in prior to a meeting?
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING:       June 1, 2012          CC127          7:30-9am
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